
Prayer Partner Ministry 2016 December 

Thank you for praying for your Prayer Partner on a regular basis. These suggested prayers, based on Bible 

verses, are provided as a helpful guide, but you are welcome and encouraged to pray in your own way as well. 

 

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday 
    1 Father, let ___ 

cling to Your 
promise to be the 
same for him/her 
even in his/her old 
age. You will take 
care of him/her 
always. (Isaiah 46:4) 

2 Jesus, help ___ 
keep You before 
him/her always. 
Because You are 
close by his/her 
side, he/she will not 
be hurt. (Psalm 
16:8) 

3 I pray that ____ 
will have greater 
understanding in 
his/her heart so 
he/she will know 
the hope and 
blessings You, God 
have promised Your 
holy people. 
(Ephesians 1:18) 

4 Almighty God, 
help ____ to control 
himself/herself and 
be careful. he/she 
refuse to give in to 
evil by standing 
strong in his/her 
faith. (1Peter 5:8-9) 

5 Savior Jesus, allow 
___ to know he/she 
has been saved by 
grace through 
believing. He/She 
did not save 
himself/herself; it is 
a gift from God. 
(Ephesians 2:8-9) 

6 Holy God, since 
You have shown 
___ great mercy, let 
him/her offer 
his/her life as a 
living sacrifice to 
You. His/Her 
offering must be 
only for You.     
(Romans 12:1) 
 

7 Father God, just 
as your word says 
that all people are 
like grass of the 
field, here today 
and gone 
tomorrow; I ask for 
reassurance for 
____ to know that 
Your Word will live 
forever.  (1Peter 
1:24-25) 

8 Almighty God, 
lead ____ to 
understand You 
have directed 
him/her to obey 
government and 
rulers, because no-
one rules unless You 
have given that one 
the power to rule. 
(Romans 13:1) 
 

9 Loving Father, I 
pray for ____ to 
know he/she was 
chosen to tell about 
the wonderful acts 
of God, who called 
him/her out of 
darkness into Your 
wonderful light. (1 
Peter 2:9) 
 

10 I pray ____ will 
listen to his/her 
father’s teachings 
and not forget 
his/her mother’s 
advice. It will be like 
flowers in his/her 
hair or a necklace 
around his/her 
neck. (Proverbs 1: 8-
9) 
 

11 Father God, 
teach ___ to serve 
only You. Let 
him/her respect 
You, keep Your 
commands, and 
obey You.He/She 
will serve You and 
be loyal to You. 
(Deuteronomy 13:4) 
 

12 Lord, let ____ 
repeat Your word 
saying, ‘God, you 
are my God. I 
search for you. I 
thirst for you like 
someone in a dry, 
empty land where 
there is no water.’ 
(Psalm 63:1) 
 

13 Jesus, may ____ 
trust You always, 
because You are 
his/her Rock 
forever. (Isaiah 
26:4) 
 

14 Holy Spirit, 
inspire ____ to look 
for the Lord before 
it is too late; he/she 
should call to Him 
while He is near. 
(Isaiah 55:6) 
 

15 Lord, help ____ 
to listen to advice 
and accept 
correction. Let 
him/her understand 
that people can 
make all kinds of 
plans, but only Your 
plan will happen. 
(Proverbs 19:20-21) 

16 Holy Father, let 
____ understand 
what it means when 
Your word says not 
to brag about 
tomorrow; he/she 
doesn’t know what 
may happen then. 
(Proverbs 27:1) 
 

17 I pray that ___ 
can boldly say 
‘Praise be to the 
God and Father of 
our Lord Jesus 
Christ. In God has 
caused us to be 
born again into a 
living hope.’ (1Peter 
1:3) 
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18 I pray ___ can 
know since the day I 
knew him/her as a 
prayer partner, I 
have not stopped 
praying for him/her 
so that he/she will 
fully know what You 
want O God. I pray 
for wisdom and 
understanding in 
Spiritual things for 
him/her.   
(Colossians 1:9) 

19 Holy Father God, 
I pray ___ can a 
follower of the 
agreement that was 
established through 
The Holy Spirit that 
gives him/her life 
and not only the 
written law that 
brings death.  (2 
Corinthians 3:6) 
 

20 Jesus Lord, thank 
you for giving your 
life for ____. Let 
him/her know that 
You took the guilt in 
order to bring 
him/her to God. (1 
Peter 3:18) 
 

21 I pray for ___ to 
understand by 
doing good it will 
improve his/her 
reputation and 
witness as he/she 
lives as a servant of 
God.  (1 Peter 2:15-
16) 
 

22 I pray for ___ to 
understand by 
doing good it will 
improve his/her 
reputation and 
witness as he/she 
lives as a servant of 
God.  (1 Peter 2:15-
16) 
 

23 Thank You God, 
for teaching ____ to 
hear Your voice 
when You say to the 
snow ‘Fall on the 
earth’ and to the 
shower ‘Be a heavy 
rain.’ (Job 37:5-6) 
 

24 Lord, You have 
said to ___ “Come, 
let us talk about 
these things. 
Though your sins 
are like scarlet, they 
can be white as 
snow.” (Isaiah 1:18) 
 

25 Loving God, I 
pray that ____ can 
say as for him/her 
and his/her family, 
they will serve the 
Lord.   (Joshua 
24:15) 
 

26 I pray ___ will 
pray for all people, 
asking God for what 
they need and being 
thankful to Him. Let 
him/her pray for 
rulers and all who 
have authority so 
that he/she can 
have a quiet and 
peaceful life full of 
worship and respect 
for God. (1 Timothy 
2:1-2) 

27 Let ___ know 
Your secret 
purpose. This was 
what You, O God, 
wanted in the plan 
to do through 
Christ. When the 
right time comes, all 
things in heaven 
and on earth will be 
joined together in 
Christ as the head.  
(Ephesians 1:9-10) 
 

28 I pray that ___ 
will come to God 
with songs of 
thanksgiving and 
praise. Let him/her 
know the Lord is 
good. Your love is 
forever, and Your 
loyalty goes on and 
on.  (Psalm 100:4-5) 
 

29 Father God, let 
the peace that 
Christ gives control 
___’s thinking, 
because we were all 
called together in 
one body to have 
peace and a 
thankful heart.  
(Colossians 3:15) 
 

 30 Thank You God, 
for the grace You 
have given ____ in 
Christ Jesus. I thank 
You because in 
Christ he/she has 
been made rich in 
every way, in all 
his/her speaking 
and in all his/her 
knowledge. (1 
Corinthians 1:4-5) 
 

 31 Holy God, let 
___ sing for joy to 
You. Let him/her 
shout praises to the 
Rock who saves 
him/her, coming to 
You with 
thanksgiving. (Psalm 
95:1-2) 
 

 


